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                     WEEKLY CALENDAR                                     
SUNDAY, February 13 
  9:15 - Sunday School 
10:30 - Morning Worship  
   Bible Drills (Youth), Bible Skills and Drills (Children)              
and Acteens will be held immediately after worship. 
                       (Lunch will be provided) 
MONDAY, February 14 
12:00 - Missions Luncheon 

TUESDAY, February 15 
  9:30 - Ladies Bible Study/Laird 

 
WEDNESDAY, February 16 
  4:15 - English as Second Language 
  5:00 - FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER 
           - YOUTH BELLS 
  5:30 - YOUTH CHOIR 
           - Young Ringers 
  6:00 - Preschool and Children’s Choirs 
  6:15 - Prayer Meeting and  Bible Study 
  6:30 - MISSIONS (G.A.s R.A.s, and  Mission Friends) 
           - YOUTH WORSHIP 
  7:15 - Sanctuary Choir 
 
 
                                                     

  

     

USHERS FOR FEBRUARY 
Tommy Cason, Leonard Cobb, Chris Dean, Van Goodman, 

J.B. Griffith, Alan Lamar, Jim Lauderdale, Ben Leake,  
Joey Mabry, Davis Miller, Greg Monsour, 

 Freddie Poitevent, Larry Roberts, Brad Sykes,  
Gary Wilkinson, Jim Williamson 

                  Deacon of the Week                                                                                                                                                      
                     February 13 - Adam Foreman 
                     February 20 - Tommy Hurtt 
                     February 27 - Jim Lauderdale 

        Deacon’s Breakfast -  February 20 

                                        8:00 a.m.         

      Last Sunday’s Record - February 6, 2022 
        Sunday School: 212     Offering:  $24,694.72 
                                  January 1, 2022      
 Requirements:        $ 158,527.76 
               Receipts:              $ 231,631.65 

                 Family Night Supper - February 16 
         Pot Roast and Buttered Noodles, Garden Peas, 
    Yeast Roll and Blueberry Delight 

                      KIDS:  Hamburgers and French Fries 
       Adults: $5   KIDS (12 and under): $3   Family Maximum $20  
                                   SERVERS 
                Denise Lewis           Pam Gray  
          Robert and Janet Berg 

Sermon for Sunday, February 13 
“What About Me”       Luke 4:16-30 

VOLUNTEER MINISTRY - FEBRUARY 13 

Worship Welcomers 
Leonard and Betsy Cobb 
J.B. and Theresa Griffith 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Elliot and Betsy Brewer 

Security Team 2 
John Calhoun  
Steve Gressett 

Brad Henry  
 Ben Webb 

Greeters 
Richard and Laura Abney 

Greg and Kathryn  
Monsour 

Launch 
Tyler and Amy Covington 

 

Counting Committee 
Louise Williamson,  

Chairman 
Landry Adkins  

Davis Miller    Don Evans 

 
 

 

               Open Position in FBC Kitchen Staff 
                   Wednesdays from 3 to 7:00 p.m.  
               One Sunday a month 6:00 to 9:00 a.m. 
                          No Experience necessary.   
               Contact Kim Clark or Sandra Dennis. 

Join us for a new 

SERMON SERIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

beginning 

Sunday, February 13 

10:30 a.m. 

 

  parables of Jesus… 

taken from the book of Luke 



Sympathies to… 
         Glaniece Roberts and family 
        in the death of her husband, 
                  Charles Roberts. 

  Richard and Laura Abney  
  in the death of her father,  
         Don McCormick. 
 
     Chris and Ashley Dean and family 
         in the death of his grandfather, 
                Truman “Pete” Jones. 

             February … 
             is our month to supply the shelves   
              of the LBA Crisis Center.  
                Boxes are in the Welcome Center. 
       

                  Students                                                              
Preschool                                           2 lb. rice                                                               
Grades 1 - 6                             1 lb. spaghetti                                                        
Youth/College            28 oz. spaghetti sauce 

   Adult I  
Co-Ed 1, Mabry                       5 lb. cornmeal 
Foreman, Henry                     5 lb. plain flour  

               Adult II  
Fellowship,  Adkins                          48 oz. oil 

              Adult III  
Snowden, Davis/Williamson   Meat Money  
Leake, Seekers                                5 lb. sugar 

             Adult IV 
Pilgrim  Class            100 tea bags/24 family                                                       

Memorials…  

           Missions and Ministry Fund 
In memory of:  Charles Roberts 
          Capital Improvements Fund 
In memory of:  Charles Roberts 

Beginning Sunday,  
February 20 

5:30 p.m.    CHAPEL 
A Co-ed Bible Study                
Twelve questions that                  

Christians should ask about                
Social Injustice. 

Sarah Allison, facilitator 

FBC Church 
Family… 

Sign up for 

Serve Tour 
Meridian 
March 18-19 

Hey, Church Family! 

Jeremiah 29:7 states, “But seek the welfare of 
the city where I have sent you into exile, and 
pray to the Lord on its behalf, for in its wel-
fare you will find your welfare.” God calls his 
people to have a redemptive impact on the 
culture around us. In the Old Testament, God’s 
people were sent out of the Promised Land to 
a place where they faced potential hostility 
toward their faith and culture—and God called 
them to help that place THRIVE.    
 
In a few weeks, we have the opportunity                   
to “seek the welfare” of our own city—
Meridian, MS—and I hope you will make plans 
to join us. 

 
Registration is wide open for the Send Relief 
Serve Tour in Meridian on Friday-Saturday, 
March 18-19. Remember, some projects are 
Friday-Saturday, and others are Saturday only. 
If you can't come both days, by all means sign 
up for a one-day project. There are so many 
wonderful ways to serve, beautify, and im-
prove our city in meaningful ways BEYOND 
OUR WALLS. Some have even talked with me 
about doing projects as a Sunday School 
class—I say, “Go for it.”  

If you need ANY information about the 
NAMB Send Relief Serve Tour weekend, we 
will have printed schedules of the week-
end’s events and a detailed list of available 
projects at the front desk of the church 
office. There really is something for any-
body and everybody. Projects are divided 
into their corresponding hubs (Faith BC, 
Northcrest BC, and FBC). Once you find a 
project that interests you, simply follow the 
link below and scroll down the webpage to 
find your project and proceed with registra-
tion.  

 
ALSO, because we are a hub church, we 
need THREE PEOPLE to serve as greeters to 
assist with check-in on Friday and Saturday 
morning at 7:30 the weekend of the Serve 
Tour. If you would be interested, please let 
me know! I am looking forward to serving 
our city with you! 

SERVE TOUR MERIDIAN LINK:  
https://www.sendrelief.org/serve-tour/
meridian 

    Blessings, 
            NV 

  MERIDIAN 

https://www.sendrelief.org/serve-tour/meridian
https://www.sendrelief.org/serve-tour/meridian

